NOVA SCOTIA

Public Works
Office of the Minister

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Ganada B3J 2N2

JUN_ & 20%

Eleanor Roulston, Warden
Municipality of East Hants

15 Commerce Court, Unit 170
Elmsdale, NS B2S 3K5
eroulston@easthants.ca

Dear Warden Roulston:

Thank you for your correspondence concerning Bill 236 — Railways Act amendments and the
Windsor and Hantsport Railway Company.

New regulations under the Railways Act, which will allow for the proclamation of Bill 236, are
under development. | am hopeful that work will be completed by the end of the year. The
Department of Public Works (DPW) will be conducting consultations prior to finalizing the
regulations to ensure that the issues identified by stakeholders are addressed.

Railway corridors are valuable transportation assets and ensuring that communities benefit
from those assets is a priority for our government.

DPW continues to engage in legal proceedings with the Windsor and Hantsport Railway
Company (WHRC). Hence, | cannot discuss matters related to WHRC at this time.

Thank you again for taking time to raise this important issue.

Yours sincerely,

‘Mmlo\A

Kim D. Masland
Minister of Public Works

c:  Mayor A. Zebian, West Hants
Mark Phillips, CAO, West Hants
Kody Blois, MP Kings-Hants
Melissa Sheehy-Richard, MLA West Hants
John A. MacDonald, MLA East Hants



